
April 8, 2021 

 

Via IBFS 

 
Ms. Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
45 L Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
 Re: Return of International Signaling Point Code No Longer Used 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
GTT Communications, Inc. (GTT) hereby notifies the Commission that the following International 
Signaling Point Code (ISPC) is no longer being used and is being returned. This ISPC was assigned to i-21 
USA, Inc., which had been a subsidiary of Interoute Communications Ltd., which in turn, was acquired by 
GTT in March 2018. 
 

SPC-NEW-20040514-00017   (New York, NY) (assigned in 2004) 
 
Please contact the undersigned or GTT’s attorney Danielle Burt (202-373-6039 or 
danielle.burt@morganlewis.com), if you have any questions.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

      /s/ Tony Hansel________________________________ 
Tony Hansel 

      VP, Deputy General Counsel  
GTT Communications 
7900 Tysons One Place, Suite 1450 
McLean, VA 22102 
Tel: 703-442-5595 
Tony.Hansel@gtt.net 

        
        
 


